
STATE OF CALIFORNIA—HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY PETE WILSON, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES 
714/744 P STREET 

P.O. BOX 942732  
SACRAMENTO, CA 94234-7320 

October 8, 1991 

Letter No.: 91-87 TO: All County Welfare Directors 
All County Administrative Officers 
All County Medi-Cal Program Specialist/Liaisons 

SUBJECT: Federal Posters Announcing The Zebley Lawsuit Settlement 

The recent court order in the case of Zebley v. Sullivan has changed the  
Social Security Administration (SSA) disability determination criteria for  
children. As a result, SSA must review all denials of childhood disability  
made by the Supplemental Security Income/State Supplementary Payment  
(SSI/SSP) program back to January 1, 1980. SSA is sending a notice to all  
of the class members informing them of the order and the proper procedures  
for obtaining a reevaluation for SSI/SSP. 
Enclosed you will find copies of the Federal poster announcing the  
conclusion of the Zebley lawsuit and the procedures for applying for  
benefits under the Zebley settlement. Please display these posters in  
prominent locations in the public waiting areas of your local welfare  
offices. 
If you need additional posters in either English or Spanish or have  
additional questions please call Bob Poindexter at (916) 657-2839 or  
8-437-2839. 

Sincerely, 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY 

Frank S. Martucci, Chief  
Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch 

Enclosures 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY

Frank S.  Martucci, Chief
Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch


